Meeting Minutes

December 10, 2007

Attendance members: Paul Finkenbinder, Dave Mills, Bob Rhoades and Wayne Russell

Attendance others: Rettew-Mike Rhodes, Jim Fuller and Barry Schrope

Visitors: Diane Dahlin, Joe McNaughton Jr, Ron and Joyce Swain

Meeting called to order by Paul at 1910 hrs.

Consideration of previous minutes:

November 12, 2007


Dave/Bob
 
All Accepted

Correspondence:

Rettew-Mike reviewed the comments from the Perry County Planning Commission (PCPC), Wheatfield Township Zoning Officer and DEP; relating to the subdivision plans forwarded to the WT Board of Supervisors. Comments and information were addressed or noted for the WTBOS as needed.

_Douglas and Amber Shuey Subdivision Plan ref# 290,102.00-157.000


Marginal soils, DEP required an alternate site, Tree masses and Driveway permit

_Robert L. Rhoades Subdivision Plan ref# 290,103.03-001.000


Lot numbering sequence and the location of a 12 inch drain pipe.

Other Action: Proposed plan notes:

*Rettew-Mike provided examples of Subdivision Rights/Parent Tract/Deed Restriction limitations and verbiage for a plan note. Objective is to preserve the rights/options of the parent tract.

A motion was made to forward to the WTBOS to adopt through an ordinance amendment, a plan note; ‘A developer wishing to retain all future subdivision rights to the parent tract, would need to specify that reservation in a plan note.’

Wayne/Bob

All were in favor.

Mike will suggest where this action might be implemented.

*Rettew-Mike provided a verbiage suggestion of a plan note: Alternate onsite sewage location should be protected/undisturbed for future need.

A motion was made to forward to the WTBOS to adopt through an ordinance amendment, a plan note; ‘Any required alternate sewage disposal areas shall be provided with an easement. The easement needs to be described by a bearing and distance and tied to the nearest property corner by a bearing and distance. It is the responsibility of the property owner to ensure that the alternate sewage disposal easement area is not disturbed or encroached upon.’







Bob/Dave

All were in favor.

Mike will suggest where this action might be implemented.

Open Space Residential Design Development

Discussion: The commission facilitated an open floor/forum of Q&A from 1940hrs to 2040hrs. Topics of interest noted were Types of Sewage systems, Common ownership and Management Associations. A lot of ‘what if ?’ queries.

Rettew-Mike noted the proposed ordinance (rev 12-2-2007) was adjusted to reflect the ‘minor subdivision’ as it is currently. There was no need the change the minor subdivision guidelines given the increase of the Open Space, 15 lot trigger.

Action: A motion was made to forward the most recent revision of the Open Space Residential Design Development Ordinance to the WTBOS for consideration.







Wayne/Bob

All were in favor.

Adjournment 2100 hrs


Respectfully submitted, 

Wayne Russell

